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Spring Hill Farm

Spring Hill Farm was originally
purchased in 1895 by Adeline Post.
In May 2006, 111 years later, Mrs.
Post’s great-granddaughter, Joan
Mayhew, donated it to the Bourne
Conservation Trust. This very generous
gift was made in memory of Joan’s
aunt, Mary B. Scott who loved Spring
Hill Farm and would be pleased to
know that it will be preserved.

At present, Spring Hill Farm is 3.5
acres of rolling pasture with a barn
and “carriage shed” The east end of
the property is high ground with a
spectacular view over the cranberry
bogs and ponds, a perfect spot for
viewing sunrises. On some nights,
from a low area near the barn one
can look up and see the moon over
the steeple of the Cataumet
Methodist Church. On most
nights, the resident owl
can be heard.The
west side fronts on
County Road in
Cataumet, across
the street from the

cemetery. In Memory of M

The barn that Gift of Joan Mayhew
still graces the May, 2006
property was built
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around 1910 by Mrs. Post’s grandson,
Charlie Scott. Charlie used the land
for his gardens and to keep cows
and chickens.

It was also around that time it
was named Spring Hill Farm and
that the carriage shed was moved
from behind the church to its
present location between the house
and the barn. (Originally the farm
included the old parsonage, just
north of the church.) The carriage
shed was first used as a chicken
hatchery, then it became a bunk.
house, and in the mid 1970’s it was
converted to a house and has been
Joan Mayhew’s home ever since.

Joan has retained lifetime use of

i the property and continues to live

in the converted carriage shed.

The farm is also home to 2
goats,a horse and a pony.

It is the BCT’s
intention to maintain
this property as farm-
land. To that end, con-

in the fall removing

and branches, and

siderable work was done

underbrush, dead trees

Contractors, paid for by the BCT,
and volunteers accomplished a
dramatic transformation. Although
the farm is not currently open to the
public, the barn and land can be
viewed from the street. It is our
hope to have an open house in the
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A Spring Hill Farm permanent resident. .

spring or early summer to allow our
members and friends to walk the -
property and to meet and chat with
Mrs. Mayhew (watch for notices).
Joan has also promised to share her
memories of Spring Hill Farm and
its history for our next newsletter.

The sweeping bog view from Spring Hill Farm




2006 IN REVIEW

It was a very good year!

Cobb Corner,a gift from the late
Mary Susan Cobb in December of
2005, is a half-acre field, maple grove,
and stream located at the corner of
County and Scraggy Neck roads. In
2006 the deadfall and underbrush
was removed, and a fence and bench
were installed. The cleanup was a
volunteer effort as is the ongoing
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maintenance. Cobb Corner does
much to maintain the rural character
of the entrance to Cataumet Village.
In addition to this generous gift, Mrs.
Cobb bequeathed $10,000 to the
Bourne Conservation Trust.

In February, the BCT purchased
the George S.Read Woodland for
$200,000. At the time of closing on
this property, it was necessary to
take out a mortgage (see October).
This woodland comprises 2.3 acres
and is located on Red Brook
Harbor Road in Cataumet. This
acquisition extends the Cataumet
Greenway and is home to many
birds and other small animals.

In May, Joan Mayhew gifted
Spring Hill Farm to the Bourne
Conservation Trust. See “Spring
Hill Farm” article on page 2.

In June, the BCT received the Pond
Island Cranberry Bog. This 3 acre
retired cranberry bog was a gift from
Ruth Ramos. Located off Route
28A, this environmentally signifi-
cant wetland is home to a wide
variety of birds and other
wildlife.

Throughout the summer and
fall, BCT volunteers and our

Don Mears, worked to maintain
existing trails, to expand scenic
vistas and create new paths.

In October, the
BCT announced
that a generous
friend was offering
to match donations
up to $100,000 for
the purchase of the
George S.Read

Woodland. The response was “right

on the money” Donations from regu-
lar donors, new donors,and long

lost donors poured in—578 of them.

Ranging in size from $5 to $10,000
for a grand total of ’
$121,174.00. Thisen- *

abled the BCT to pay

off the mortgage and

cover the expenses re-lating

to the purchase. Thank you
everyone!

Using the new GPS trail guide,
BCT trail volunteers crafted
these great “You are here”

signs, located at many
of the trail heads.

trail engineers, Dick Boyden and  George S. Read Woodland trail.

A look ahead: While the BCT
is not currently purchasing any
property there are several
pieces that are being con-
sidered and it is important
to have funds available for
deposits on these parcels as
they become available.
The BCT is an organization
managed by volunteers.
Much of the land and trail
maintenance is also accomplished
by volunteers. However, there is sub-
stantial maintenance that requires
heavy or special equipment and this
work is contracted out. Trail guides,
printing, signs, legal and
accounting services,
%" and other normal
operating expenses
all add to the organi-
zation’s financial
needs. And so, the
BCT continues to ask
for your regular and
generous support.
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Winter Fun Run

On January 7,2007,the Cape Cod
Road Runners hosted the 27th Winter
Fun Run. This well-oiled event started
and ended at the Weary Travelers
Club in Monument Beach with 5
miles of road in between. It was a
sunny day in the mid 30s with not
much wind, almost perfect conditions
for the 205 fun-runners (a record
number). The overall winners were
Erin Wyner for the ladies with a time
of 32:19 and Joe Navas for the
gentlemen with a time of 25:35.
These times were good, but the
course records still stand at: 26:47
women, 24:37 men. After the race,
runners were able to refuel with
the traditional chowder, corn fritters
and camaraderie.

The BCT would like to thank the
race organizers and the runners for
their efforts and for donating the
race proceeds ($1612.00) to the BCT
general fund.

Nature Calls

As spring approaches, as the ground
thaws, and as the flowers burst forth,
we will all find ourselves outdoors,
walking our old familiar trails and
seeking new areas to explore (trail
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guide in hand). BCT trails are some-
times very close to private property
lines and occasionally cross

those lines,sowe ~ ___——

="

would like to
remind everyone '
to respect the
rights and privacy |
of adjacent
homeowners. \

Many of our \
properties are
enhanced by abutting
cranberry bogs—those
wonderful red “fields” that are so
much a part of the heritage of Cape
Cod. Many of us enjoy their beauty
and tranquility, however, the bogs
and the roads around them are all
privately owned and actively
farmed. Please be respectful of
these beautiful but fragile areas,
never walk or allow your dogs to
walk on the bogs, and be consider-
ate of farm workers. It is little to ask
in return for the enjoyment we all
get from the bogs.

And finally, there is pooch patrol.
Carry a plastic bag to scoop the
poop from the walking trails and the
shore areas. Have “Rover” respect
other hikers and the property lines
of adjacent homeowners. It is
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simple, it is courteous,and it is
environmentally sound. (Fun Fact:
Dog poop takes over a year to
decompose in this environment.)

We don't need “good fences”to
be “good neighbors,;” just common
courtesy.

Time is Running Out!

If you have ever considered
preserving some of your land, now
is the time to do it. Federal tax law
changes have made 2006 and 2007
the best years ever to donate a
conservation restriction and reap the
benefit of considerable charitable
deductions. The BCT has free tech-
nical and professional help available;
please call Steve Ballentine at
508-563-2884 for more information.

~—|  BCTGPSTG

To avoid the embarrass-
I"*. ment of being lost in
| the wilds of Bourne,

pickup a free copy

of the new and
| improved BCT GPS

| mapped trail guide.

! They are available
at Town Hall, Ballentine’s
Boat Shop, and Parker’s Boat Yard or
we will be happy to mail you one or
more (we recommend one for the
glove compartment of each vehicle).
Or call: 508-563-2884, operators are

standing by.

Board of Directors

Stephen Ballentine, President
Grace Rowe, Treasurer
Robert Birch, Trustee

Dick Boyden, Trustee

Tom Corcoran, Trustee

Philip DeNormandie, Trustee
Don Mears, Trustee

The BCT is tax exemnpt from Federal
income tax under section 501 (c)(3) of
the Internal Revenue Code. Within IRS
guidelines, contributions may be tax
deductible from your taxable income.
Please consult your tax advisor for more
information.
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is dedicated to the memory
of Kahlin Jespersen, a child

full of sunshine and a love of nature, and also to all children for whom
we preserve a part of the natural world.

Avery Johnson

Jessica Klier

Gina Moscatelli

Kahlin’s Korner is a regular feature of the Newsletter, feaf[uring

Kelly McGuire

These
drawings
were done by
students at
Bourne
Middle
School.

children’s articles or drawings. Included will be activities that
are fun and will also help children to understand their natural
environment. We hope you will submit ideas for future issues.

(BCT, Box 203, Cataumet, MA 02534)
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Nick Gundberg




SECURITIES Gifts of appreciated
securities may save on capital gains taxes.

LIFE INCOME GIFTS The transfer of
cash, securities, or other property to a
charitable trust will provide a life income
to the donor, donor’s spouse, or other
beneficiaries. After the death of the last
named benficiary, the principal becomes
available for use by the BCT. Current tax
deductions and eventual estate tax
deductions provide a double benefit.

LIFE INSURANCE The Bourne
Conservation Trust can be named as a
beneficiary on a life insurance policy.

CASH Cash donations provide immediate
funds for use by the BCT and can result
in tax savings for the donor.

WILL Naming the BCT in your will
creates a gift and can reduce or eliminate
federal estate taxes.

BARGAIN SALE By special arrange-
ment, you may sell your property to the
BCT for less than its fair market value
(a bargain sale) and the difference is
considered a charitable gift.

CHARITABLE LEAD TRUST Cash or

securities can be placed in a charitable
trust for a specified period of time, with
income directed to the BCT. At the end
of the trust period, the principal reverts
to the donor or some other beneficiary.

REAL ESTATE Real estate can be given
as an outright gift. Such donations have
both real estate and income tax benefits.

FOR MORE INFORMATION

Please call (508) 563-2884 or write to the
Bourne Conservation Trust, PO. Box 203,
Cataumet, MA 02534-0203.
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Gifts to the Bourne
Conservation Trust are
charitable contributions
with resulting tax benefits.
The amount of the benefit
depends on the kind
and size of gift.

A well-planned gift can
combine financial and
charitable objectives
by providing tax benefits,
thereby meeting personal
and charitable goals.
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MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Given in memory of Jim & Martha Burns
DUTTON ALDEN Linda Carpenter
Cataumet Club
whose greatest joy was his home by Susan A. Cavola
the sea in Cataumet, his special gift Dawn Champagne & Phil Duddy
and legacy to his children and Miriam Dubuque
grandchildren. He appreciated the Peter & Kris Fisher
efforts of the Bourne Conservation Dennis & Perlita Goss
Trust to preserve the area’s beauty. Sarah & John Gwynn
Patricia Delany Hatch
Pamela Alden & Tom Fitzpatrick Mark & Maryann Hughes
Nancy York Ambler Dick & Maureen Jason
Steve & Sally Ballentine Joseph & Patricia McGurl
Susan Barnes Amanda Barnes Muckle
Nancy G.Barry Janet & William Percival
Erik & Alyssa Bayus Grace Rowe & Hal DeWaltoff
Emily & David Beal Steve & Charlotte Ryan
Candice Bolton & Randall Smith Ann A.Ware
Joan R.Bolton Paul Ware & Abby Goss

Given in memory of
ALAN GREEN

A tribute written by his daughter, Leeann Green Oberfield:

1 write this letter with deepest appreciation of those who honor my father by donating
in his memory to the Bourne Conservation Trust. It'’s rather ironic because my father was
the least likely to ever step into the limelight on his own. He established his self worth by
what he could give not receive.

He always put others first and himself last. It made it difficult for my brother and me
to give him presents once we reached adulthood because at his birthday or Christmas he
would always be on the go, seeing to everybody else’s comfort, or putting more logs on the
fire, or a thousand other things to do rather than sitting down and being the center of
attention and opening his gifts.

[ remember my father as always doing—quietly but steadily—in the background—
shyly but with pride for us, rarely for his own accomplishments.

In his eyes he valued what he gave. [ hope that somehow he can now see that he did
matter to others, that the wheel that doesn’t squeak gets “oiled” too—that the life he
lived and the gift of just being himself was enough—as it was enough just to be able to
call him Dad.

To those who knew my father and have done so much to keep the memory of him
alive—thank you.

Joan R. Bolton Elaine Marcell
Robert W.Curry Raymond & Marsha Marcell
Jane Dalton Printer Support Corp.
Miriam Dubuque Grace Rowe & Hal DeWaltoff
Robert & Constance Jenney Robert E.Schofield
Barbara Clapp Keith

Given in memory of
DOROTHY BERRY

Nancy York Ambler
Joan R.Bolton

Linda S.Carpenter
Duane Downey

Robert R. Downey

Peter & Kris Fisher

William & Janet Percival
Theodora & Robert Wohler
Sara L.York

Given in memory of
MARY SusaN CoOBB

whose love for Cataumet and
open space was exemplified by
the donation of her corner to the
Bourne Conservation Trust.

Susan & Fred Abbe
Steve & Sally Ballentine
Emily & David Beal
Joan Bolton
John & Susan Carpenter
Miriam Dubuque
Kris & Pete Fisher
Marie T. Johnson
Dick & Maureen Jason
Joyce & Win McLane
Nancy & John Pollis
Grace Rowe & Hal DeWaltoff
Steve & Charlotte Ryan

Given in memory of
BERTHA ETTER
who so dearly loved the Cape.

Joan Bolton
~Miriam Dubuque
Jean Parker
Martha S.Tripp



In honor of Fred Dunbury
Mark & Quimby Mahoney

In honor of Janet Shaw
Bob & Callie Connor

In honor of Maria Coe for
all her time and energy to help us
read, learn,and grow.
* Barbara Sabulis -

In honor of Maggie Cheney for
math games and reading time.
Barbara Sabulis

In honor of Sam Swift
Charlotte & Ted Teplow

DOGS

In memory of “Charlie”
Steve & Sally Ballentine
Alyson Rando
“Mojo” & “Maggie”

In memory of “Darby”
Nancy York Ambler
Linda Carpenter

In memory of “Duke”
Steve & Sally Ballentine

In memory of “Lucky”
The Ballentines

““Crispi, “Julia,” “Blami”
& “Confetti”

In memory of “Maris”
Phyllis E. McLaughlin

A Christmas donation
in honor of Leigh Stokey
Edith Stokey

In celebration of 7
Marian Lambert’s 80th birthday
Ann Carper Lindberg

In celebration of
Mary & Gordon Wixon’s
50th Wedding Anniversary
Kathleen & Phillip Burgess

In celebration of
Susan & John Carpenter’s
50th Wedding Anniversay

Jane & Craig Johnston

In honor of Flo Prince
Ann & Ron Sefrna

Remembering when the “Bear”
ran wild in the streets.
Bill, Liz, Jane, & Melissa Henry

In appreciation & honor of the
Dimmick family for the
“grazing rights”
“Cassie” & “O'Brien”

In honor and memory of
all the birds that have walked
on my beach.
Henrietta C. Noyes

In memory of “Morgan”
The Ballentines
Jane O’Shaughnessy:-

In memory of “Muffin”
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carter

In memory of “Patsy”
Ginger & Cheshta Buckley

In memory of “Smokey”
Laura R. Murphy



MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Memorial donations received after February 1, 2007
will appear in the next newsletter.

In memory of In memory of Phillip H. Burgess Jr.

Amend & Handy Families Kathleen & Phillip Burgess
Arthur & Mary Amend
i ary Amen =3 In memory of William P. Byrne
In memory of Bob Annable & i Virginia Olmsted

Robb Annable & Pam Ascanio | \\ \

In memory of Carol Annable
Robb Annable & Pam Ascanio
Linda Annable Cocca
Jim & Helen Mcintosh

In memory of Joanie Baker
Nicholas J. Baker

In memory of Jeff Barnes
Amanda Barnes Muckle
Brent, Alice, & Emily Smith

In memory of

Tom & Jeanette Barnes
Amanda Barnes Muckle
Brent, Alice, & Emily Smith

In memory of George Bassett
Carla J. Forlivesi

In memory of Pamela J. Bassett
The Johnson Family

In memory of Dr. & Mrs. S. M. Beal
Emily & David Beal

In memory of Dr. Harold Berk
Eleanor Hutchinson

In memory of Helen & Harold Berk
The Berk Family
Don, Nina, Julia, & Robin Berk

In memory of Jane Hart Berk
Don, Nina, Julia, & Robin Berk

In memory Bill Bolton
Joan R.Bolton.

In memory of Jack Bolton
Joan R.Bolton

In memory of Arthur C. Boyden
Richard E Boyden

In memory of Win Brown
Phil & Maryellen Kozar

1t
8 Jack-in-the-Pulpit

]

3 DS
i NS

Ve SRR AN
oz S

r
—
G

&

In memory of Edith Cahir
Steve & Sally Ballentine
Jack & Ellin Coughlin
Dick & Maureen Jason

In memory of
Ellen DeNormandie Cannon
Audrey-& David Levington

In memory of Dodie Casselman
Emily & David Beal

In memory of Mike Cataldo
Joan R.Bolton

In memory of Posey Churchill
T Stephen Jones

In memory of David Clegg
Elizabeth & Pamela Clegg

In memory of Becky Cobb
Mrs. Helen Prescott Cobb

In memory of
John & Mary Corcoran
Robert & Eliana DeNormandie

In memory of Mary H. Cox
Carolyn Dann

In memory of Stephen Craig
Anne D.Gegg

In memory of Sam Davis
Ida Little & Michael Walsh

In memory of Robbie Deitch
Diane, Fred, Leah, &
Shira Rose Berk
John & Susan Carpenter

In memory of Robert Deane
Anne G.Deane

In memory of Elsie DeNormandie
George & Julia Eckstrom

“&.n memory of Leo Doble

Jean & Pete Duval
Dick & Maureen Jason

In memory of Carol Downey
Robert R. Downey

In memory of Ken & Thelma Drake
Rusty & Dick Reiber

In memory of Gerald Dubuque
Elizabeth Dubuque

In memory of Clifford O. Duval
Pete & Jean Duval

In memory of Therese Earley
Robert E. Schofield

In memory of Robert & Sylvia Fish
Miro H.Coleman -

In memory of William Fitzpatrick
Mrs. Madelene Jackson

In memory of James Flynn
Robert E.Schofield

In memory of Inez & Lou Gallerani
Philip & Gloria Carson

In memory of Rita M. Geary
Paul T. Geary

In memory of Emily W. Giese
Barbara & David Takagi



In memory of Meg & Harry Goff
Barbara & David Takagi

In memory of Michael Gratis
Carla Forlivesi & family

In memory of Phips Hallowell
Jane,Sarah & Phip Hallowell

In memory of Dr. Ben Harley
Lynette M. Harley

In memory of Rob Hathaway
Jean & Pete Duval

In memory of Marion Haas
Robert E. Schofield

In memory of Martin Hiltz
Pauline R. Hiltz

In memory of Sandra Ann Hiltz
Pauline R. Hiltz

In memory of Polly Eustis Horner
Joan Crocker

In memory of Louis Alden Hutchins
Clem & Mary Hutchins
Camilla E. Nevius

In memory of Laureston Jackson
Carla J. Forlivesi & family

In memory of Marcia Jenkins
Margaret M. Baillie

In memory of Kahlin Jespersen
The Guy Family
Mr. & Mrs. Burke Walsh

In memory of Bradford D. Johnson
The Johnson Family

In memory of Florence S. Johnson
The Johnson Family

In memory of Margo H. Johnson
The Johnson Family

In memory of
Margaret Louise Keane
Robert Keane

In memory of Terry Kelly
Bob & Lisa Moon

In memory of Andy Konesni
Leila E Ostby

In memory of Ryder Carleton Kozar
Maryellen & Phil Kozar

In memory of
Frank & Lainie Knowlton
Lindsay Knowlton

In memory of J. Mark Leary
Matthew & Robin Stone

In memory of Ted Lewitt
Heidi Lewitt

In memory of James Lucas
Carol Lucas

In memory of Edward MacDonald
Valerie Stares & Stephen Paulus

In memory of Leo Manning
Steve & Charlotte Ryan
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In memory of Michael Marge
Simone Aubry

In memory of Chuck Mehmel
Steve & Sally Ballentine

In memory of Dan Miller
Linda Carpenter
Cataumet Club
Peter & Kris Fisher
John & Sarah Gwynn
Eleanor & Mort Myerson

In memory of Richard R. Morner
Col. Stanley L.King, Jr.

In memory of
Dr. John & Betty Morrall
Laura Morrall & Joe Duggan

In memory of Craig Muckle
Noreen Redmann
Brent, Alice, & Emily Smith

In memory of
Timothy Barnes Mullen
Rachel & George Mullen

In memory of
Sterling & Marjorie Myrick
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew P Mitchell

In memory of Willard Olmsted
Mark & Quimby Mahoney

In memory of Dot Parker
Dick & Maureen Jason

In memory of Raz Parker
Emily & David Beal
Dick & Maureen Jason
Mark & Quimby Mahoney
Norman & Gloria Vickery

In memory of Blanche Parrott
Bob & Lisa Moon

In memory of Dick Prince
Florence D.Prince
Ann & Ron Sefrna

In memory of Tom & Corinne Quirk
Susan Quirk

In memory of Dr. Paul Reich
Laura & Dick Murphy

In memory of Charles Resevick
T.Stephen Jones

In memory of Arelene Schimmel
Gordon & Dale Schimmel

In memory of Charles Scribner
Mr. & Mrs. Chatrles Scribner
Duncan S.Scribner & Family

In memory of
Nelson & Adele Seaver
Phyllis R. Manley

In memory of Margaret Shattuck
Susan & Fred Abbe
John & Sue Carpenter

In memory of Alan & Virginia Shaw
Linda S. Carpenter

In memory of Dick Shaw
Steve & Sally Ballentine

In memory of
Clair (Carney) Simeral
Shirley T. Bean

In memory of Morton F. Spears
Carl & Jan Finton

In memory of
Laurie Kadehjian Stevens
Dick & Maureen Jason

In memory of Marian G. Stolz
Jeif Stolz & Elizabeth
Coolidge-Stolz




In memory of Kenneth R. Stow
Anne D. Gegg

In memory of
Margaret Sullivan
Linda & Lewis Powers

In memory of
Lt. Col. Fredrick W. Symmes
Pete & Jean Duval

In memory of

Mary Duval Symmes
Pete & Jean Duval
Robert Holmes
Ida Wing

In memory of

Ralph Thompson
Joan R.Bolton,
Sam & Theresa Carchidi
John & Susan Carpenter
William & Adeline Kerrigan
Elizabeth R.Kiebala

In memory of Anna Walden
Jane Ann Willis Pearce

In memory of
Robert B. Watson
Mr. & Mrs. E Gorham
Brigham, Jr.
Pauline B.Watson

In memory of Marion Wheeler
Marie Cote

In memory of :
Ralph & Vera Whitman
-‘Donna & Michael Helfen

In memory of
Bob & Ruth Willman
Linnea Willman

In memory of Henry Willman
Linnea Willman

In memory of Walter H. Wing
Ida Wing .

In memory of Cliff Winget
Maryellen & Phil Kozar

In memory of Dorothy Winsor
John Winsor

In memory of H. Holton Wood
Orrin G.Wood, Jr.
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2006 DONORS

Susan & Fred Abbe

Joan K. Alden

Tom Fitzpatrick & Pamela Alden
T.Langdon Allen

Ben & Julie Allen

Nancy York Ambler

Mary & Arthur Amend

Pam Ascanio & Robb Annable
Simone Aubry

Mr. & Mrs. Edmund Bagdonas
Margaret M. Baillie

Hope Lincoln Baker

Mr. Nicholas J. Baker
Mr.Talbot Baker, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ballentine
Susan Barnes

Ms. Nancy Barry

Kevin & Jane Barry

Lucy W. Bartlett

Alyssa Bayus

Emily & David Beal

Ms. Shirley Bean

Estate of Dr. Harold Berk
Fred,Leah, & Shira-Rose Berk
Kenneth Berk
Don,Nina,Julia & Robin Berk
Dr.Richard & Lois Bertini

Mr. & Mrs. Robert S, Birch
John & Janet Black

Donald & Janet Boardman
Mrs. Joan Bolton

Randall Smith & Candice Bolton
Robert W. Brady

Mr. & Mrs.E Gorham Brigham, Jr.
Ralph & Teddie Brown
Chesta & Ginger Buckley

Ms. Deborah M. Burgess
Gladys M. Burgess

Kathleen & Phillip Burgess
Ruth M. Burk

Kenneth Burnes

James & Martha Burns

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Calfee

Cape Painting & Carpentry
Sam & Theresa Carchidi



John & Susan Carpenter Mr.Robert R. Downey John & Sarah Gwynn

Ms. Linda Carpenter Miriam Dubuque Mr. & Mrs. Robert Hacking

Mr.& Mrs.H. Arnold CarrJr. Elizabeth Dubuque Mr. & Mrs. Ron Haley

Gloria S. & Philip T. Carson Mr. & Mrs.William Dunkle Jane, Sarah & Phip Hallowell

Mr. & Mrs.Richard J. Carter Jean & Pete Duval George & Barbara Hampson

Susan Ashbrook & Fritz Casselman Joan.Eccleston R

Cataumet Boats, Inc. George & Julia Eckstrom —::&%\\

Cataumet Club Elwood & Nancy Eldridge & | )

Ms. Susan A. Cavolo Sally & Donald Eldridge ; _

Phil G.Duddy & Mr. Hans Engelmann l,_ W ’,f,.;
Dawn M. Champagne Elaine King & Scott Farrow Trilium N\ [ ==,

Margaret C. Clark Gerald & Judith Feldman VL,

Elizabeth & Pamela Clegg Mrs. Marian S.Ffield ' %%‘

Mrs. Helen Prescott Cobb Mr. & Mrs. Carl Finton / o7 ) ﬁ;ﬁ‘ ¥

Linda Annable Cocca Peter & Kristine Fisher /25 & AN A

Karen Colbert Una H.Fleischmann AN (

Mira H.Coleman Carla J. Forlivesi

Peter Colgan Denny & Susan Galvin Deborah Goff Handschin

LaVerne R. Collard Peter & Gloria Gammons Ruth & Carleton Handy

Bob & Callie Connor Dorothy I. Gardner Bob & Judy Hardiman

Richard & Judith Conron Mr. Paul T. Geary Lynette M. Harley

Tom & Line Corcoran Anne D.Gegg Ms. Patricia Delany Hatch

Drs. Henry & Marie Cote Philip A. Goddard Nancy Hayward

Jack & Ellin Coughlin William & Nancy Goranson Donna & Michael Helfen

Carole Courey Marvin & Andrea Gordan Mr. & Mrs. J.William Henry & Family

Joan Crocker Dennis W. & Perlita Goss Barbara J. Hill

Margaret Crosby Mr. & Mrs. Robert Grabner Lucius & Nancy Hill

Jane Downing & Howard Crow John & Ethel Grant Pauline Hiltz

Cubby Construction William Grant Sam & Lee Hogenauer

Mr. Brian Cullity John H.Gray Michael Horn

Robert Curry John & Nancy Grenda Robert L. Hough

Margaret Curtis The Guy Family Mr. & Mrs. Mark Hughes

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Dadak Dr.& Mrs. George R. Hunt

Jane Hurter

Clem & Mary Hutchins
Eleanor Hutchinson
Richard & Eileen Jackson
Mrs.Madelene Jackson

Jane Dalton

Bill & Esther Danielson

Carolyn Dann

Ruben & Tamara
Holzwarth Davis

Mr. & Mrs. John Day David Jarvis
Anne G.Deane Richard & Maureen Jason
Ruth E. DeLynn Jay & Margot Jenkins

Robert & Constance Jenney
Edward A.Johnson

Marie T. Johnson

Jane & Craig Johnston

Alun & Anne Serrell- Jones
T.Stephen Jones

Ms. Evangeline Kapsambelis

Surendra Shah &

Alice DeNormandie
Ms. Martha DeNormandie
Robert & Eliana DeNormandie
Mr. & Mrs. David Dimmick
Patricia Flynn & Peter Doeringer

David W.Douglas
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Ira & Ann Kashgagian
Jessie L. Kaufholz
Mr.Robert Keane

Mr. & Mrs. William Keene
Hank Keene, Jr.

Barbara Clapp Keith

Wintergreen

Maureen & Al Kent
WS.Kerrigan

Prudence King

Col. Stanley L.King, Jr.
Ms. Mary Kingsbery
Janis Knorr

Lindsay Knowlton
A.Koskela

Philip & Maryellen Kozar
Betsy Davis & Peter Kroll
Steven & Louise C. Kusleika
Jean A.Langley

Jack & Marcia Lanting
Ken & Ardelle Legg

Lisa Kenny & Paul Lelito
Jerry & Gretchen Leone
David & Polly Leshan
Audrey & David Levington
Heidi Lewitt

Ann Carper Lindberg
Lennart & Ann Lindberg
William & Noelle Locke
Judith & Peter Loomis
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Doris L. Lowry

Carol Lucas

Len & June Lynch

Marjorie & Frank Macy

Mrs. Judith Cady Maddock

Mark & Quimby Mahoney

Connaught & Gael Mahony

Susan Malcom -

Phyllis R. Manley

Donald & Judith Manthei

Elaine Marcell

Raymond & Marsha Marcell

Bev & Tom Marlow

Mr. & Mrs. David Mattson

Joan Mayhew

Kathleen Mays

Nita McAdams

Kevin & Kate McCarey

Judy & Peter McGee

Joseph & Patricia McGurl

Jim & Helen McIntosh

Joyce & Win McLane

Phyllis E. McLaughlin

Martha McLaughlin

Stephen & Sandra Mealy

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mears

Mr. Ernest K. Miller

Mr. & Mrs. Matthew PMitchell

Monument Beach Civic

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Moon

Richard E.Mooney

Ann & Dieter Morlock

Mrs. Sara Morner

David & Denise
Morrall

Laura Morrall

Mr. Stanley R. Morton, Jr.

Amanda Barnes Muckle

Rachel & George Mullen

Frederic & Victoria Mulligan

Peter & Patricia Murphy

Laura & Dick Murphy

Mr. Frederick Muzi’

Morton & Eleanor Myerson

Mrs. Suzanne Myett

Dick & Bunny Nakashian

Camilla Nevius

New York Times Co. Fdn.

Kent R. Nicholas

Robert A. Nickerson

J. Peter Noonan, Sr.

Cynthia C.Norkin

Henrietta C. Noyes

Virginia W. Olmstead

Robert & Pamela Olson

Gerald O'Neil

Jane O'Shaughnessy

Ms. Leila E Ostby

Russ Ottey

Paul A.Palo

Richard & Carol Pardee

Mrs. Jean Parker

Jonathan & Lorraine Parker

Gretchen & Peter Partridge

Jane Ann Willis Pearce

Douglas & Marianne Peebles
& Family

Bourne .
: Conservation
! Trust

Walking Trailg




William C:& Janet S. Percival
Performance Tree, Inc.
Josephine Perry _
Mr. & Mrs.William E Phinney
Midge Wilcke/Ruben & Ezra Pollard
John & Nancy Rego Pollis
Chris & Pam Polloni
Mrs. Dorothy Porter
Mr. & Mrs. George H. Power
Linda & Jerry Powers
Charlie & Joanie Pratt

c/o Apple Annie
Florence D.Prince
Printer Support Corporation
John & Marilyn Pugh
Tamara Race -
Noreen Redmann
Ms. May Reed
Rusty & Dick Reiber
Dr. & Mrs.William Ribich
Joan Richards
Marshall A. Ries
Christopher & Susan Riley
Ms. Elinor D. Ripley
Mary L.Robbins
Ted & Wendy Rose
The Rotunno Family
Hal DeWaltoff & Grace Rowe
Royal Bank of Scotland
Steve & Charlotte Ryan
Barbara Sabulis
Mrs. Gerda Sano
Fred L. Sayles
Mrs. Shirley W. Scaife
James Schenck
Gordon & Dale Schimmel
Harriet W, Schley
Ms. Helen Chin Schlichte
Lewis & Elaine Schlotterbeck
Robert E.Schofield
William C.Schwab
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Scribner
Duncan Scribner & Family
Ann & Ron Sefrna
Bob & Doreen Shea
Amy Sharpe & George G.Slade
Brent, Alice & Emily Smith
Stephen Paulus & Valerie Stares
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Sol & Phyllis Steingard-
Valerie & John Stelling
Carol & Warren Sterns

'Edith Stokey

Jeff Stolz &

Elizabeth Coolidge Stolz
Matthew & Robin Stone
Mr. & Mrs. William Stromeyer
Margaret Winsor Stubbs
Anne D.Stubbs
James D. Sullivan
Allen & Marilyn Swain
Laura & James Swent
Barbara & David Takagi

Dr.Ralph S.Tanner =

Ms. Jean Taylor

Carol & Scott Taylor

The Teagle Foundation
Charlotte & Ted Teplow
Nina & Robert Tolken

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Trezise
Martha S.Tripp

David & Sally Valdina
Mrs.Virginia Valiela
Norman & Gloria Vickery
Ida Little & Michael Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. Burke Walsh
David M.Ward

Ann Ware

Abby Goss & Paul Ware
Mrs. Pauline Watson

Edith A.Webster

Mr. Alexander Weld
Robert & Kathleen Weller
Wenaumet Bluffs Association
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Ms. Marilee Wheeler

Daniel & Kimberly Wiggin

Ms. Linnea Willman

Ida Wing

Mr. John Winsor

Mr. Orrin G.Wood, Jr.

Mrs. Randolph Woodruff
Frederick & Robina Worcester
Isabel Yoder

Polkweed N

Donations received after
February 28, 2007 will be listed
in the next newsletter.

Nancy York Ambler
Mr. Nicholas J. Baker
Mrs. Joan Bolton
Richard Boyden
Chesta & Ginger Buckley
Linda Carpenter
Duane Downey
Mr.Robert R. Downey
Doug Handy & Colleen Hurter
William & Adeline Kerrigan
Elizabeth R.Kiebala
William & Noelle Locke
Eleanor J.W.Lunde
Mrs. Sara Morner
Dr. Rosamond Murdock
Angela Murphy
Laura R.Murphy
William & Janet Percival
Pocasset Village Association
Michael & Toby Ryan
Theodora & Robert Wohler
Sara L.York
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BCT TRAIL GUIDE Don't know how to access BCT properties? Pick
up the BCT GPS-mapped Trail Guide to find trails like this one leading to
Red Brook Harbor. You can get one by: calling us at (508) 563-2884,
writing us at Box 203, Cataumet, MA 02534, or picking one up at
Town Hall, Ballentine’s Boat Shop, or Parker’s Boat Yard.
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